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Meet the Officers of the 
Community Service Division!
Learn about the new officer promotions 

and transfers
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Mainstage One-Day Camp
Learn about this fun and affordable pro-

gram

    GTWorks is  Mayor David R. Mayer’s weekly newsletter that 
informs residents of the current projects and events happening 
in Gloucester Township. 
    From Police Department to Public Works to Department of 
Recreation, we want you to stay In the Know of the latest news 
in our community!

January 27, 2022
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Senior and Disabled Snow 

Removal Program Returns

Learn how to contact Snow Removal Pro-

gram

	 Camden County and the Delaware Valley Regional Planning 
Commission (DVRPC) will be hosting an online Public Information Cen-
ter meeting to inform local residents, officials, businesses and the gener-
al public about this Local Concept Development (LCD) study to address 
the high crash rate at the intersection of Blenheim-Erial Road (County 
Road 706) and College Drive (County Road 673) in Gloucester Town-
ship, New Jersey.
	 The purpose of this online Public Information Center meeting 
is to present the Purpose and Need for this project and to solicit public 
input and comments towards the alternatives that have been developed. 
The public is invited and encouraged to comment on the study. This 
meeting is open to all members of the public.
	 Written comments will be accepted via mail or email through 
February 28, 2022. Comments may be mailed to the Community In-
volvement Facilitator, Nicole Pace-Addeo, Stokes Creative Group, Inc., 
1666 Route 206, Vincentown, NJ 08088. You may also send them via 
email: npace@stokescg.com.
	 If you have questions regarding the project, please contact: Kirt 
Ladwa, P.E., Project Manager, Dewberry Engineers at 856-780-3641 or 
kladwa@dewberry.com

Join Public Information center 
meeting on January 31, 2022



MEET THE OFFICERS OF THE GTPD COMMUNITY SERVICE 
DIVISION

	 Gloucester Township Police Department has had several pro-
motions and transfers this new year. Meet the new faces of the GTPD 
Community Service Division! 
	 Lieutenant Melissa Capanna is the new Community Relations 
Bureau Commander. Captain Jason Gittens was promoted to the rank of 
Captain, and is now the Community Services Division Commander. 
	 Ptl. Jim Waldin is the new Community Relations Bureau Officer, 
replacing long time CRB Officer Ptl. Erica Marconi who is now serving 
as a School Resource Officer. Cpl. Jenn McLaughlin will continue her 
position as a Community Relations Bureau Officer. 
	 Some other changes to familiar faces at GTPD: Sgt. Jason Smith 
was promoted to the rank of Sergeant and is now working as a Deputy 
Platoon Commander. Taking his place at Highland High School is School 
Resource Officer Cpl. Mike Trabosh, and taking Cpl. Trabosh’s place at 
the northern elementary and middle schools is Ptl. Erica Marconi. Lt. Melissa Capanna

Ptl. Jim Waldin Ptl. Erica Marconi

Schedule an appointment today to get your shot at the Camden Coun-
ty COVID-19 Health Hub! Testing is also available at this location 
with no appointment needed from 8 AM to 11 AM each Thursday un-
less noted otherwise.

GTPD HOLDS AN OPEN 
HOUSE ON WEDNESDAY, 

FEBRUARY 9, 3-5 PM, 
COUNCIL ROOM

https://www.camdencounty.com/vaccineregistration/?fbclid=IwAR2VQNns3NgjUYuv7IuAaFfd4A3Mf-QKdQUBD8JUcJikUIZq1ltHzQS889Y


	 The Gloucester Township Branch of the Camden 
County Library System will now be offering a Personal 
Care Pantry. Basic personal care items including shampoo, 
soap, hand warmers, tooth brushes and more are available 
via curbside pick up while the building is closed. Patrons 
can call 856-228-0022 and ask for personal care items or 
snack packs to be brought out to them. These items are free 
of charge for those who may need them. This program will 
continue when the buildings reopen. Upon reopening, per-
sonal care items will be available through an anonymous 
ticketing system where patrons can just check boxes of items 
they need and they will be brought to them.
	 Visit https://www.camdencountylibrary.org

PERSONAL CARE ITEMS 
AVAILABLE

Senior and Disabled Snow Removal Program to Return
	 Due to the winter weather that is expected to move 
through the region on Friday, the Board of Commissioners 
will be relaunching the senior and disabled snow removal 
program after a two-year hiatus due to the pandemic. 

The Snow Removal Program goes into effect only after 4 
inches of snow has fallen on the ground in our area.
•	 At-risk senior and disabled residents can contact the 

Camden County Division of Emergency Management 
at (856) 783-4808 ext. 5035, from 8 a.m. until 4:30 p.m.

•	 Calls for snow removal will not be taken until after it has 
stopped snowing.

•	 The work crews will remove snow only during daylight 
hours from 8 a.m. to 3 p.m.

•	 Crews will respond to calls in the order they are re-
ceived and will service as many residents as possible 
each day.  There are no guaranteed times when the 
crews will arrive at a residence.

•	 Senior and Disabled residents must call after each sub-
stantial snowfall to request this service.

The Department of Corrections will supply the needed 
equipment.  The program does not supply salt or ice-melt-
ing chemicals, but crews will dispense them if supplied 
by residents.  Contact and conversation between the in-
mates and the public are prohibited.  Gratuities and gifts 
or money, food, drink or any other item is strictly prohib-
ited.
The program uses Camden County Jail inmates who are 
carefully screened, non-violent offenders who are guard-
ed at all times on the job site by corrections officers.

https://www.camdencountylibrary.org


Let’s Keep In Touch!
As your Mayor, I’m eager to hear from you should you have questions or concerns; 
so please do not hesitate to call my office at (856) 374-3514 or email me at 
dmayer@glotwp.com
I’d like to thank you for choosing our beautiful Gloucester Township your residence 
and for making our community a great place to live, work and play!

Need a fun alternative child care sitting on President’s Day, 

Easter Monday? Your kids will love one-day camps at Main-

stage Center for Performing Arts 

The program is fun and affordable!

VENDOR APPLICATION NOW 
AVAILABLE AT GLOTWP.COM

https://glotwp.com/department/public-works/

http://WWW.MAINSTAGE.ORG

